Gilgandra Public School

Safe, Respectful, Learners Principal Michael Darcy



Phone: 02 68472 043 Email: gilgandra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Gilgandra Public School Leadership 2025 Induction Assembly: Wednesday 26th February, 1pm

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are excited to have your child become a member of The Gilgandra Public School Leadership team. Your child has been successfully elected by their peers and staff to fulfil their role.

We believe that great leaders inspire others, take responsibility, and demonstrate the following qualities:

- Responsibility: Taking ownership of tasks and leading by example.
- Communication: Expressing ideas clearly and listening to others.
- **Respect and Empathy:** Understanding and valuing the perspectives of others.
- Teamwork: Working collaboratively to achieve common goals.
- Confidence: Believing in themselves and their abilities, while being open to learning and growing.

Responsibilities of the leadership team:

- Attend meetings fortnightly lessons on leadership skills, fundraising and school business
- Attend functions be active and participate in fundraising for charity organisations and representing our school in the wider community
- Public Speaking speaking at assembly and in classes
- Organising events
- Upholding our core values of being a Safe, Respectful Learner.

We invite you to attend the induction assembly on Wednesday 26th February at 1pm. Our Captains and Prefects will have an invited family member come onto the stage to pin their badge. Our House Captains and Student Representative Council (SRC) members will have a school invited dignitary to present their badges.

Following the assembly leaders and their guests are invited to an afternoon tea to help commemorate this special occasion.

Kind regards,

Michael Darcy

Principal